PTD rules should protect public safety, permit PTD use as a convenient travel option, be easy to understand and remember, allow for new devices without new regulations, and be based on facts about PTD use and users. Working from these principles, core recommended elements of the recommended PTD regulations are as follows: states should set comprehensive regulations for PTD riders (with local governments given flexibility to limit certain uses when necessitated by local conditions); PTDs should be regulated as a class, not device-by-device; and PTD users should be permitted to ride on both streets and sidewalks, subject to rules that protect safety and free movement for all travelers.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Conventional modes of transportation already compete for contested space on streets and sidewalks, and adding PTDs to the mix introduces new users and new devices with different capabilities. While existing law clearly regulates walking, bicycling, and driving motor vehicles, most PTD riders are unsure what rules guide their behavior. At the same time, public officials are realizing that their existing vehicle codes often fail to clearly identify rules for how riders may use the many new devices. This report tackles questions about the regulatory environment guiding PTD riders in two ways. First, we collected and analyzed existing regulations across different levels of government. Second, we developed a recommended state-level PTD “rules of the road” model code that aims to balance public safety with freedom of travel and mobility.
